
Dear Sir/Madam, 

Thank you for contacting the University of Michigan Museum of Paleontology. We do not 
object to your uses. We may not be the copyright holder of the work; you may still need the 
permission from a copyright holder. 

Your use may not require you to obtain permission from the copyright holder. In the US, some 
uses of copyrighted works are authorized by law. 

For example, many articles and images in our older publications likely have entered the public 
domain (i.e. no longer restricted by copyright) and are free for everyone to use. The Cornell 
Public Domain Chart is very helpful in making public domain determinations. As you can see 
from the chart, when a work is published without copyright notice, or if the copyright was not 
renewed, the work would enter the public domain. 

Even when a work is restricted by copyright, some educational uses are permitted by Copyright 
Act Section 107 “fair use.” You may wish to consult with our Library’s guide on fair use to 
decide whether your use is a fair use authorized by law. 

If you determine that the work is not in the public domain and that your use is not fair, then a 
license granted by the copyright holder is likely necessary for your use. 

The author or the author’s heirs are likely the copyright holder of the materials you wish to use. 
However, please note that the author sometimes does not hold copyright in certain elements in 
the published article; third parties may hold copyright in some images. 

Sincerely, 
UMMP 

https://guides.library.cornell.edu/copyright/publicdomain
https://guides.library.cornell.edu/copyright/publicdomain
https://guides.lib.umich.edu/c.php?g=283105&p=6687646

